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Sacrament of Reconciliation (Confession) 
 Saturday— 2:45-3:15pm Ss Peter & Paul, Dimock  

4:00-4:40pm at Sacred Heart, Parkston   
 

Sacrament of Baptism 
Contact the Pastor to schedule Class and Baptism. 

 Sacrament of Matrimony  
Contact the Pastor at least 6 months before the proposed 

Wedding date to begin Marriage Instructions. 
Sacrament of the Sick 

If you know that you are going into the hospital for a procedure,                           
contact the pastor for Anointing of Sick. 

**Parish Bulletin/Calendar/Schedule {for both parishes} can be viewed on line 

www.parishesonline.com 

SH Parish Hall Rental…..Please contact 
Parish Office at 928-3676. 

SsPP Parish Hall Rental…..Please con-
tact Kevin & Becky Murtha 928-3330 

KC Hall Rental .. Please contact: New 

contact persons Dennis  & Joyce Wagner 
@ 928-7371 or 933-1010  NOTE CHANGE!   

*Josh Christensen cell  605-660-3570. 

Parish   Secretary   
Parkston 

 

Office   Hours   

Monday—Thursday 

8:00am—12 noon 

Mail run around 
10:30am 

1:00-4:30pm  

For information regarding  

Sacred Heart Cemetery in Parkston or 

St. Mary’s Cemetery west of Parkston 

contact Russ Kurtenbach at 928-3141. 
 

For Holy Rosary Cemetery in Tripp 

(officially named Cathedral Ceme-

tery), contact Ed Magera at 935-6724. 

3rd Sunday Ordinary Time 

Jan 24, 2016 

 

 

Pray for Peace in the Womb and the World! 

++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Lord Jesus, keep me faithful to Your teaching 

and never let me be parted from You. Amen  

Parishes information: 
 

Parish Secretary:  JoAnn Hoffman    

       (Bookkeeper and DRE) 
 Bulletin announcements in by Thursday noon 

                 e-mail sacredheart@santel.net                                                                                 
 

Bookkeeper (SsPP Dimock ):  Deb Neugebauer 

Cell # 770-1183  home # 227-4621 
 

DRE (SsPP Dimock):  Trish Neugebauer   

        227-4257 

   Tricia.Neugebauer@k12.sd.us 



Greetings in Christ!  Thank you to all who will be helping to put on and donating to the seminarian benefit lunch this Sunday at Sacred Heart parish 
hall after the 10am Mass.  God bless you for your prayerful support of priestly vocations in our Diocese! 
 

Our first reading and the Gospel this weekend remind us of the power of God's word that we receive in Sacred Scripture.  Hopefully, we are all 
devoted to regular reading and reflection on Sacred Scripture and thereby draw ever closer in our personal relationship with God.   
 

Thank you to Fr. Thury for his coverage while I am away visiting my parents.  During the season of Lent through Holy Week, Fr. Thury will be giving 
coverage to three parishes in West River: Presho, Murdo and Draper.  He'll be a long commuter, so as to return to Dimock during the weekdays! 
 

Some future projects for each of the parishes discussed at our recent parish finance councils: 
 

At Ss. Peter and Paul parish, we hope to have in place by springtime, a new "wrap-around" chair lift in the west entryway that will not only go up 
the stairs to the church, but also down to the restroom area in the basement.  (Subject to the approval of the Bishop) 
 

At Sacred Heart parish, (hopefully by spring/summer of 2017), we plan to add six stained glass windows each with some art pertaining to the Sa-
cred Heart of Jesus.  As well as adding to the sacred environment of the church, it also adds some very practical advantages: more light and with 
"hopper" windows to allow in fresh air on occasion.  We are in the early stages of communication with stained glass companies and also locally 
with MidContinent. (Subject to  the approval of the Bishop) 
 

Also, this spring, the six large colored glass panels in the main entryway of Sacred Heart church are going to receive some maintenance work and 
have an 1/4" acrylic panel placed over them.  The material that is holding the pieces of glass together is deteriorating and so help is needed to up-
grade the situation.  It will be a little over $9,000 for the labor and materials on that project. 
 

None of the above projects will entail special fundraising, but if anyone would like to make a special contribution toward any of the projects once 
underway, you are more than welcome to make such an offering! 

GRIEVING THE LOSS OF A CHILD    Six Tuesday evenings from 6:30-8:30pm March 1- April 5, 2016– Catholic Family Services, 523 N. 
Duluth, Sioux Falls.  Directed by Dr. Marcie Moran.  Call 988-3775 or 1-800-700-7867 to register, the program is non-denominational.  
Cost – Donation.  This program is for adults who have lost a child and are trying to understand and reconcile their grief.  The program 
is designed to be educational and will offer positive suggestions to help people to survive and learn to live fully again. 

CATHOLIC UNITED SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATIONS: High School Seniors and 1st year college students who have been a member of 
the Catholic United Financial for a minimum of two years are eligible to apply for the Catholic United Scholarship program.  To apply 
simply go online to catholicunited.org and complete the short application or contact Jay Fritzemeier, Catholic United Field representa-
tive 605-999-2705, or jfritzemeier@catholicunited.org    The deadline for applications is Feb 15, 2016 so don’t wait, get it done today. 
Be looking for information in the mail soon. 

Bishop Hoch Deanery Scholarships are made available by the Catholic Churches in each respective Deanery of the Diocese of 

Sioux Falls. The scholarships are available to new students, students already in college and non-traditional students interested in at-

tending or already attending Mount Marty College, Yankton and Presentation College, Aberdeen. 
 

Retrouvaille: Help for Troubled & Strained Marriages 

The next Retrouvaille weekend is March 18-20, 2016.  This is a confidential weekend that offers hope and help for cou-
ples to heal and renew their marriage relationship.  For questions or to register please contact 605-988-3755 or visit 

online www.retrouvaille.org.  
 

Broom Tree 2016 Schedule 
Silent Retreat Schedule:  Women’s: Feb 18-21, March 3-6, May 12-15, June 16-19, August 11-14, September 15-18, 
October 21-23, November 3-6;  

Men’s: Feb 25-28, April 7-10, August 18-21, September 22-25, November 17-20. 

Day of Recollection 
Broom Tree Days of Recollection begin at 10 a.m. and include conferences, time for Adoration, Mass, and an opportunity for the Sac-
rament of Reconciliation. The day ends in mid-afternoon. Because lunch is served, we ask that you please register. A prayerful dona-
tion is requested.   

Days of Recollection: February 16: Parables that Laugh and Weep - Father Al Krzyzopolski  

March 15: Mercy in Action - The Corporal and Spiritual Works - Monsignor Richard Mahowald  

April 10: Directed by Dr. Teri Kemmer    May 10:    July 26: Marriage- The Anchor of Family Life - Father Joe Forcelle  

August 16:   September 13:    October 11:    November 15:   December 6: Directed by Father Jones 

****************************************************************** 

For students interested in registration for D-camp this summer. D-Camp (Discipleship Camp) D-Camp (Discipleship Camp) is 
our Diocesan summer youth camp.  Junior High and High School youth come together for four days of faith and fun.  During the day 
you will hear talks to help you grow in your faith, bond with a small group of other teens, compete in all-camp Olympic games, have 
the chance to go to Mass, Confessions, and Adoration, and meet lots of new friends!  The parishes will cover 1/2 of registration fee!  
Stop at parish office to pickup check to send along with registrations. 

High School Camps  please note that they are splitting high school by grades this year- 
- For those entering grades 9-10 ~ June 13-16, 2016   and for those entering grades  11-12 ~July 10-13, 2016 
Junior High Camp - For those entering grades 7-8 ~ July 14-17, 2016 
Times: All camps start at 3pm on Monday and end at 3pm on Thursday. 

Also can apply to be a Counselor or Junior Counselor at D Camps.  

http://www.retrouvaille.org/


 Jan. / Feb. Calendar Events 

1/24 11-12:30pm SH hall Seminarian Benefit, 

1/24 1/26  Fr. Rader on vacation 

1/26 Deacon Barry  25th Anniversary of Ordination 

1/27 7-8:15pm CCD Classes both parishes 

2/4 7pm SH hall CDA meeting 

2/7 9am-12:30pm SsPP hall Sam Kinneberg  benefit 

Congratula-
tions  

Deacon!  

 Barry 
Wagner  
On your 
25th Anniversary  
of his ordination is January 
26th.  
 

When you 
see him take time to thank him for 
saying yes to the Lord.   
 

A celebrations is played on April 24th in 
conjunction with Fr. Rader’s 25th anniver-
sary also. More details later.   

Thank you everyone for remembering me 
during the Christmas season and your prayers. God Bless 
everyone.   Deacon Barry 

2015  Financial giving reports….are  available for SH parish-
es at the main entry of church. Please take yours home. If you do 
not find a letter for you, we did not have a giving report for you. If 
you feel there is an error on your report please contact the parish 
office.  
 

2015 6 month financial reports are available in both 
church entries.  

 

CCD. 7-8:15pm both parishes 

Reminder: when school is cancelled due to inclement weather at 
Parkston or Tripp, CCD is cancelled.  

I will notify the school if CCD is cancelled due to changing weather 
conditions like I did last Wednesday. It will be on Kelo closeline 
and KMIT & KOOL 98 radio stations. If you have any questions 
please call the parish office. 
 

Families of Confirmation and 1st Communion students… 
please watch gift carrier schedule closely. Each student will be 
assigned  a time to carry gifts prior to making their Confirmation 
or 1st Communion.  Please return forms for reception numbers in 
your party. 
 

Confirmation is April 3rd—10:00am Mass 

1st Confession is February 13th  11:30am @ SH 

1st Holy Communion @ SH is April 17th—10:00am Mass 
 

FYI...current 9th grade CCD classes of Sacred Heart and 
Saints Peter & Paul (next years Confirmation students) Confir-
mation retreat is scheduled for JULY  15th & 16th at Sacred 
Heart. 

This is the only date that it will be offered.  All students that wish 
to be Confirmed MUST attend a Retreat.  CLEAR those dates.  This 
is your official notice. Pass the word. 
 

 

Prayer Line….call if you are in need of extra prayers if sick or 
suffering.  Contact Deacon Barry or Doris Wagner. Home line 928-
3730 or deacon’s cell 770-9990. 
 

Saints Peter & Paul & Sacred Heart Church Support Envelopes are at 
the main church entry. Please take yours home. Thank You.  
 

SAM KINNEBERG FAMILY FUNDRAISER… 
The SSPP K of C & Altar Society are serving breakfast in the Di-
mock Parish Hall on Sunday, Feb.7th. from 9am - 1pm.  Menu will 
be French Toast, Scrambled Eggs & Ham, Sausage Links, Bars, 
Coffee & Juice.  Free will offering .                             

 Good food for a good cause! 

A Family Perspective by Bud Ozar  In today’s gospel Jesus 
was “praised by all” except at home in Nazareth where the 
“eyes of all were intently on him.” Acceptance can be hard to 
find at home due to unreal EXPECTATIONS.  Jesus challenges us 
to “proclaim liberty” to anyone “oppressed” or “captive’ by our 
EXPECTATIONS. 

Joel Nesheim Benefit...Soup & Sandwich. Jan. 24th, 11am-5pm.  
Ethan Legion Hall. Live & Silent Auctions. Free Will Donation. 
 

SH Altar Society: Band I serves the next funeral.           

This Sunday...January 24th    
Seminarian Scholarship Benefit  

Sponsor by CDA and KC members 

Soup & Sandwich Luncheon  
at Sacred Heart parish hall 

  11:00am—12:30pm  

Next week we begin Catholic Family Sharing Appeal 2016.  
Your gift will help each of the diocesan ministries reach out 
to thousands, including training our future priests, pro-
claiming Christ’s message through the media, providing 
counsel to the hurt and reaching out to the youth.  
Please prayerfully consider how God is asking you to sup-
port this year’s appeal.  Next week we will learn more 
about this appeal and the programs it supports.  Thank you 
and I look forward to your participation. 
 

Have you paid your organization dues for 2016? 
 

Ladies of Sacred Heart please note the dues have gone up to 
$10.00. ( it was voted on at meeting to raise dues instead of hav-
ing a fundraiser.)  
please put your $10.00 in the collection marked for SH Altar So-
ciety.  
 Or mail to  treasurer:  Betty Luebke   
   27427 402nd Ave. 
   Parkston, SD 57366   
Also  at SsPP—$5.00 please put in collection marked for SSPP 
Altar Society. 
 

Catholic Daughters of Americas:  $25.00  
 mailed  to     Mary Tiede 
         306 N Lafayette St 
         Parkston, SD 57366 
 
Knights of Columbus     2016 dues are due!  $30.00  
mail to:  Knights of Columbus      
              PO Box 502 
               Parkston, SD 57366   



 Church Support:1/17/16 
SsPP                $      990.00          SH    Adult       $        3,918.00     
          Loose    $        38.00                     Loose      $            77.25       
                 Youth       $            24.00    
Total            $     1,028.00                Total            $        4,019.25           
                          CFSA 2015            $        20.00               
            Envelope Cost       $        93.00 

1/24 Mon 8  No Mass 

1/26 Tues    No Mass 

1/27 Wed 4:30pm SH  d.   Francis Thuringer   Note time change 

1/28 Thur. 8:30am SH  d.  Jerauld Thuringer family 

  8:30am SsPP  d.  Fischer family 

1/29 Fri. 9:30am TNH Special intentions JB 

1/30 Sat. 10:00am BM L. & d.  Hafner & Maxwell families 

  5:00pm SH d.  Wayne Herman 

1/31 Sun. 8:00 am SsPP  d.  Carol Hohn 

  10:00am SH Parishioners  

After the church service, a pastor told a woman, “I noticed your 
husband walked out in the middle of my sermon. I hope I didn’t 
say something that offended him.” 
“Not at all,” replied the wife.  “My husband has been walking in 
his sleep for years.” 
 

After the birth of their child, an Episcopal priest, wearing his 
clerical collar, visited his wife in the hospital. He greeted her with 
a hug and a kiss, and gave her another hug and a kiss when he 
left. 
Later, the wife’s roommate commented: “Gee, your pastor is sure 
friendlier than mine.” 
 

A pastor’s wife caught three small boys stealing from her cherry 
tree. “Do you know what the Bible says about thieves?” she 
asked furiously. 
“Sure, ma’am,” one boy answered.” “Today, thou shalt be with     

                                                                    me in Paradise.’” 
A pastor joined a local service club where some of his congregation were also members. Assigned the task 
of making name tags for the group, the members of his congregation decided to play a practical joke on the 
pastor, and labeled his tag Hog Caller. 
When the pastor saw his name tag, he laughed. “They usually call  me the Shepherd of the Sheep,” he 
quipped, “but I suppose our members know themselves better than I do.”   Rev. Dennis R. Fakes 
 

A Lutheran pastor who served a deaf congregation fumbled through his sermons weekly. Although he had a 
good background in sign language, the pastor didn’t know the sign for “testament.” so every time he had  to 
spell out the word Old or New and then the word Testament. 
One Sunday morning the pastor got creative and invented a sign for the missing word. When he read from 
the Psalms, he signed “Old” and then made the sign for the letter T. the congregation giggled. Then, when 
he read from Luke, he signed “New” and did the same T sign. Again, the congregation giggled. 
After the service, one of the parishioners were still giggling as they greeted the pastor. Finally, a member 
told him: “Do you know what you read today?” you read lessons from the old and new toilet.”  Ronald Lee 
 

A Presbyterian minister carefully prepared his sermons, word-for-word, and placed them in a loose-leaf 
binder, which he took with him to the pulpit Sunday mornings. One Saturday night, his son, just for fun, 
removed a sheet from the scripted sermon. 

As the preacher read his sermon the next morning—”and Adam said to Eve”- - he turned the page and discovered it was missing. Per-
plexed, he looked a the congregation and exclaimed, “There must be a leaf missing here.”-  Carroll Lamb 
 

A pastor went on a week’s vacation and left his new young associate pastor in charge of the Sunday service. When he returned, he asked a 
member how his associate had performed.  “He gave dull sermon—not much in it.” the member answered. 
When he saw his associate, the pastor asked how he had felt about Sunday morning.  “Very good,” the associated responded. “I didn’t have 
time to put together a sermon, but I found one of yours. So I preached it.” 

Liturgical Ministers   Jan.  30th  & 31st  
Sat.5:00pm  SH  
Lector:  Taylor Akre Video:  Alex Scott 
 Carol Gilman Gift Carrier: Tom Sommer family 
 EM:     Carol Gilman Jim Heck    JoAnn Heck Mary Bittner 
Servers: Max Scott Usher: Todd Lucas Joe Thuringer 
 Jon Akre   Gregg Wagner Mike Thury 
 Nate Doering  Ben Heisinger  Dave Weber 
 

Sun. 8:00am SsPP {Dimock}  

Rosary:     Jan Stainbrook        Lector: Paul Fergen 

Greeters:    John & Anne Murtha EM:   Kim McCann   Anne Murtha 

Ushers:    Bob Schoenfelder  Charles Weber Doug Hohn  
Gift Carrier:   Tim & Millie Wermers  
Servers:  Riley & Bryce &   CC Neugebauer 
 

Sun. 10:00am  SH    

Lector:  John Berg  Video:  Brian Neugebauer 
 Francis Froehlich Gift Carrier:  Brad Baumiller family 
EM:   Roger Waltman      JoAnn Weisz     Carrie Oakley Denise  Heisinger 
Servers:   Kellan Culbert Usher:    Roger Waltman Greg Reiser 
 Maelie Culbert  Dave Thury Lynn Schoenfelder 
 Allison Ziebart  Micha & Mason Schoenfelder 

Please check closely Mass times! 

Just had to pick this cartoon since Fr. Rader is away on vacation this week. 


